Peterborough DC

Use of lime mortar

Guidance notes

DAC policy

The DAC presumes that PCCs will wish to undertake like for like repairs as a matter of course in their historic buildings and that lime plasters, washes and mortars will be the natural first choice material.  The use of alternative non-traditional materials will need to be clearly justified.  Church architects and surveyors will be able to advise PCCs .

Lime has been a fundamental component of traditional building since the Romans brought the technology to the British Isles.  Lime mortars “cure” slowly yet result in a flexible, strong and permeable product.  Lime is able to cope with movement and allows water to evaporate away so the structure can dry out.  Lime allows historic buildings to breathe and absorbs CO2 on setting; good for “reducing the footprint”!

When water gets into the small cracks in lime mortar it dissolves some of the lime and draws it to the surface where, as it dries, the lime is deposited and heals the crack.  This means that the expensive stone or brick of which the wall is built can settle naturally and makes for easier and cheaper repairs and maintenance in the future.  Where cement mortars are used the mortar stays in one piece but the stone or brick itself cracks and costly damage is done.  

Reasons for using lime mortar

Every effort should be made to maintain historic buildings with traditional materials. There are two reasons for this;

1. There is the aesthetic consideration, in that new materials should be visually compatible with historic fabric, and the use of the same materials as used previously is, in principle, to be encouraged.

2. If the entire building is built using traditional materials then the building will work as a system, a system very different to a modern building. Any alteration to this system may result in future failure because of the stress put onto the construction by an “alien” addition.  The failure may cost many thousands of pounds.  Our good stewardship on behalf of future generations requires close attention to this sort of detail.

Use of cement

English Heritage has undertaken a research project on the use of pozzolanic additives and cement elements and acknowledges that there may be a place for weak cement mixes, especially if work is to take place in the winter where there is a risk of frost damage.  There are also modern buildings, made of cement, where the use of lime would be inappropriate.

Further reading

Lime Technical Q &As SPAB; downloadable from http://www.spab.org.uk/publications_Q&A_lime.html
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